Robert C Lindsey PTO PTO Meeting May 3, 2014

Call to order at 8:45am

Motion to waive the April 2014 minutes. Keri Pattison, Susan Teeter 2nd the motion.

Gina Catanese and Natalie Mikes are hosting Literacy Day for the entire school on June 4th. It is going to be a day filled with fun literacy activities. There is going to be a scavenger hunt, independent reading, an assembly and much more. They would like to give out prizes in each grade level and would also like to provide a Popsicle treat to the entire school. They are asking a PTO to provide \$200 for prizes and Popsicles.

A motion was proposed to take \$200 from Junior Great Books to pay for prizes and Popsicles. Sarah Mann 1st, Keri Pattison 2nd... Motion passed.

Karla Zagari is taking 3 Lindsey students to the Global Destination Imagination Competition. These girls took first place in both Regionals and States. The Global Competition is being held in Tennessee and they have to come up with 1/2 of the funding for their trip. She wanted to know if PTO would be willing to contribute to their trip. They still need to raise \$1700. Per Mr. Bernacki, \$100 out of a Principal Support is going to the team.

Treasures Report: last month was slow. Box Tops brought in \$1500. Teacher Appreciation Dinner cost between \$400-500. PVR money came in and they are looking into getting paper cutters.

Mr. Bernacki: The roofing project is underway. It should be done by the end of the school year.

We have gotten a generator. It should be up and running shortly. If we lose power it will run the water only.

We will have the Talent Show again later this month. Not sure of the date yet due to conflicts.

Wednesday is the Middle School Orientation at 7PM. The 5th graders are going to the Middle School on May 15th. May 21st the 4th grades will goto the Indians game for the Weather Days program and the fifth-graders are going to go to the Rookery for the binoculars program. First graders are going to Lake Farm Park on May 22nd. Third through fifth graders are having their payback skating party on May 23rd from 10 to 1230. Third-graders are heading to the Holden Arboretum on May 30th. The Captain's game with fireworks is on the 30th. The fifth-graders are going on the Good Time III on June 3. Our Read-a-Thon is on June 4 and field day is on June 5. We will have the award ceremony and clap out on June 6. Don't forget blizzard bags are due May 12th and the 28th.

Business: Teacher Appreciation Week: Lunch was great. We had gift cards from Wellness a Night and so those were used to purchase snacks, coffee, tea, fruit ect. for the teachers.

Special Persons Day went well. Check in went smooth. Lunch was great. Very good feedback. There was a nice turnout.

Audit committee will consist of Sarah Mann, Becky Edwards and Keri Pattison.

A motion has been proposed to provide grant money for the principals and teachers at the beginning of the year.. Keri Pattison - first Andrea Milnar 2nd. Motion granted.

Next year will be Lindsey's 50th birthday. We will need a committee to plan a birthday party. We would like to have a pavilion built. We will need to have an extra fundraiser for this event.

The Golf Outing is being pushed to August.

What is the status with the pickup line posts. Kelly Dolecek has all the materials but we are still looking for someone to put the posts in. Suggestion was to get in touch with Kwanis.

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting...Susan Teeter 1st, Becky Edwards 2nd.

Meeting adjourned at 9:34am